Rescue Response Status

Councilor Jordan has asked for an update on the status of the Cape Elizabeth Rescue.  

Mike,

  I am requesting that we review the use and policy of the Cape rescue as it seems that we are having a delayed response in getting volunteer members to respond. And as a result a delayed request to have South Portland assist. Perhaps we are doing the best we can, knowing you reviewed this two years ago, I would be interested to know if we have gotten worse, improved, or stayed the same.

Caitlin Jordan

Manager Response
The Cape Elizabeth Rescue Unit has responded to an average of 454 calls in each of the last five years. For the 12 month period ending June 30, 2011, there were 422 calls or an average of 1.2 calls per day. 

As of July 2011, the rescue was staffed by on call personnel as follows:

1 captain, 
3 lieutenants, 
5 paramedics, 
7 intermediate EMTS, 
15 EMTs-Basic, 
8 drivers 
8 student or probationary members. 
This is a total of 46 individuals or 30 with EMT and above certifications.

The fire chief oversees the rescue and recently was certified as an EMT and is not included in the above totals. 
Except for the most recently hired officer, Cape Elizabeth Police officers are certified emergency medical technicians. Protocol is for both on duty police cruisers to respond to rescue calls.  Thus, state records show that Cape Elizabeth has one of the fastest response times in Maine to rescue calls.  The police cruisers are all equipped with oxygen, defibrillators and first aid jump kits. 

We also are part of a mutual aid system whereby we sometimes respond to South Portland and very rarely Scarborough. South Portland also provides mutual aid to us and is helpful with paramedic assists when we do not have one available. 
Of the 2270 calls in the last five years, in no instance has any delay impacted the actual outcome to the patient. 
However, we now see a need to call South Portland more often when we do not have enough volunteers respond from Cape Elizabeth.  We also have to put out a second call for volunteers to respond more often than we have in the past. Although I cannot provide specific numbers today, there is no question that response times are growing for the rescue vehicle to be on site. 
We generally do not have a problem in the evening when we have “night duty” members of the rescue who receive compensation for being on “night duty.” 

The next municipal budget may have a proposal for day time per diem coverage for the rescue unit. 
